
Tobacco Control and the Right to Health in Estonia

The Human Rights and Tobacco Control Network (HRTCN) has reviewed Estonia’s report to the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights with respect to tobacco and the right to health.  HRTCN is concerned by the report’s limited discussion of tobacco control under Article 12.  However, Estonia should be congratulated for 1) ratifying the Framework Convention on Tobacco Control (FCTC) in 2005 and 2) their recent completion of a Joint National Assessment for Tobacco Control with WHO-Europe.  Estonia should be poised to implement the recommendations within this Joint National Assessment in the near future.  

The Estonia report to CESCR notes the 10 year survival difference between men(67 years) and women (77 years), and highlights the impact of cardiovascular diseases, as well as mental and addiction disorders on morbidity and mortality.  However, it does not mention the adult male smoking prevalence (in 2010) of 37% with women at 18.7% - for an overall prevalence rate of 26%.  In addition there is an increasing adult prevalence rate of smoking in lower socioeconomic classes – a 7 percentage increase while university educated adults decreased 18 percentage points between 1994 and 2010.  Of related concern is the rising rate of women smoking during pregnancy:  currently 8.6% of women smoke during their pregnancy.  In addition, the Estonia report to CESCR does not mention adolescent smoking prevalence: 31.5% of boys and 30% of girls smoke; of concern is the growing use of waterpipe smoking, particularly among girls at 25.1% (2009-2010) from 16.3%  (2005-6) and boys at 25.9% (2009-10) from 25.5% (2005-6).

A ‘new’ Tobacco Control Act is mentioned in the Estonian Report - but it is unclear if this is the Act of 2005 or a more recent update.  The Report mentions the lung cancer mortality – one of the highest male age standardized rates in Europe – 55.6 for men (compared to 40.5 for EU-27) and 8.0 for women (compared to 12.8 for EU-27).  These rates are directly attributable to smoking rates in Estonia.

Excellent recommendations for improving tobacco control, with significant consequences for overall health in Estonia, are included with the recent Joint National Assessment.  HRTCN would ask the Committee to have the Estonian country representative address the same recommendations:

1. A Ministerial Tobacco Control Task Force established under the current Cardiovascular Disease Strategy Council with provisions that tobacco control is made a priority

2. A national tobacco control roadmap

3. Increased funding for tobacco control – which would include allocation of tobacco tax revenues to this effort

4. Implementation of key WHO FCTC and EU directives re: pictorial pack warning, flavoured tobacco products, strict point-of-sale restrictions; strengthened smokefree laws to eliminate designated smoking rooms so that everyone is accorded a safe public or working environment

5. Increased support with for coordinated evidence-based tobacco cessation support services

See: Joint National Capacity Assessment for Tobacco Control:  http://www.euro.who.int/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/142492/e95015.pdf

